
GR CHARLESTON WEIMARANER CLUB 
MEETING  

JULY 10, 2012 
 
Present: Mary Ann Hall, Linda Garrett, Elena Lamberson, Billie Nagorniak, Nicole Rothen; new club 
members Barbara & Rick Schell. 
 
President's message:  Barbara Glover is in the hospital. Elena will send a nice card to her. 
 
Vice President: DJ Pollard - absent 
 
Secretary: We need a new club secretary as Marcia Wadsden has moved to CO.  Nicole Rothen 
volunteered to be the new Club Secretary; thank you Nicole. 
 
Treasurer: Billie Nagorniak.  Checking acct $5762.  Needs copy of insurance policy from Rhett.  He must 
call company to get it transferred over to Billie so she can pay the premium. 
 
Rescue Report:  Elena and Billie - The rescue quilt made by Lynn La Claire has been a good fund raiser for 
Weim Rescue of SC.  The drawing for the quilt will be on Sunday, July 29 at the Greenville shows.  Time 
and place to be announced. 
 
Committee Reports: 
1. Hunting Tests - Mary Ann Hall. Discussion about grounds.  Mr. Welch has changed his mind again and 
will order birds and wants us to hold HT there.  We will see about holding 2 AKC HT on Dec 8 & 9 if those 
dates dont conflict with Palmetto Pointing Breed club's dates.  Then we discussed the possibility of 
having our 3 day event (WCA Shooting Ratings on Fri, and AKC HT on Sat/Sun) on new grounds (Tall 
Pines) near Yamasee, SC.  Decision is to meet with Mr. Mixon on Sat, July 14 at noon.  Mary Ann will find 
judges for these 5 events. 
 
 
2. Novice Field Seminar and Novice Retrieving Ratings - Elena Lamberson 
NFS will be on Saturday, Oct 27.  On Sunday, Oct 28 we will hold a WCA Retrieving Ratings.  Following 
the rating test, we will hold an AKC Water Test for German Wirehair Pointers.  The entry fee will be $25.  
They may practice at the pond on Saturday afternoon for $10.  Two of our club members who are AKC 
HT judges will judge the Water Test.  Elena will apply to WCA and AKC for these tests. 
 
Old Business - none 
 
New Business - Mary Ann told us about our part of helping the Chattahoochee WC's hosting the WCA 
National Specialty in April in Perry, GA.  We will be responsible for holding the WCA Retrieving Ratings 
(NRD, RD, RDX).  Also, possibly an AKC Retrieving HT.  We will need to find judges for these events. 
 
Wins & Brags 
 
 
Adjournment 
 
Minutes taken by Elena Lamberson 


